                                           May 28th.

I received a letter from Father Migliorini.... Azariah ordered

me:

“Write these words to Father: ‘The Lord wants me, Maria, to

wait to give you an answer after the novena of the Holy Spirit,

after Pentecost, then. And until my reply, which will involve only

conveying God’s will regarding our case, you, Reverend 

Father, must not proceed on any definitive step concerning my

 question. Investigate on a friendly basis, in a mild manner ask

the Reverend Father General (for you can now do so) and the

Reverend Counselors or their friends, and see that by June 9 I get

your conclusions, to which the Lord will respond.”

